
 

Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board Report 

To: The Chair and Members of the Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board 

From:  Spencer Pluck, Deputy Clerk 

Date: October 22, 2024 

Report #: RPT-0490-24 

Subject:  Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board Name Confirmation 

Purpose: For Information and Direction 

Recommendation 

That RPT-0490-24 be received as information; 

And that the Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board provide direction on the Board’s naming 
convention. 

Report 

Background 

In accordance with Ontario Regulation 135/24: O.P.P. Detachment Boards, the Board is 
referred to as “Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board”. Should the Brant County O.P.P. 
Detachment Board wish to operate under a different name, the passing of a by-law is 
required to reflect this change. 

Report 

The OAPSB (Ontario Association of Police Services Boards) has advised that the Board 
name should be confirmed at the first Board meeting, and upon confirmation, a Board logo 
will be designed and provided for use by the Board and the Detachment Commander for 
meeting documents and reports. 

In the event the Brant County O.P.P. Detachment Board wish to operate under a different 
name, the name must include a geographic reference and “O.P.P. Detachment Board”, as 
indicated through communications to the OAPSB from the Office of the Solicitor General. The 
required by-law would clarify that the Board known as the Brant County O.P.P. Detachment 
Board in O. Reg 135/24 is operating under a new name, and that the by-law would bridge the 
gap until such time as the CSPA or O. Reg 135/24 is open for amendment. The OAPSB will 
be collecting information on O.P.P. Detachment Board names and will forward the 
information on the Board’s behalf. 

Summary and Recommendations 

This report is presented as information and staff are seeking direction on naming. Should the 
Board wish to adopt a new name, a by-law will be presented for adoption at a future Board 
meeting.  
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Attachments 

1 – O. Reg. 135/24: O.P.P. Detachment Boards 

Reviewed By 

Heather Boyd, General Manager of Corporate Services 
Cindy Stevenson, General Manger of Emergency & Protective Services 

Copied To 

N/A 


